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(d) Specific project outcomes. (1) The 
Secretary considers the specific out-
comes the project would produce in the 
preparation of new teachers. 

(2) In determining the specific out-
comes the project would produce in the 
preparation of new teachers, the Sec-
retary considers the following factors: 

(i) The extent to which important as-
pects of the partnership’s existing 
teacher preparation system would 
change. 

(ii) The way in which the project 
would demonstrate success using high- 
quality performance measures. 

(Approved by the Office of Management and 
Budget under control number 1840–0007) 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1021 et seq.) 

§ 611.22 What additional selection cri-
teria are used for a pre-application 
that proposes teacher recruitment 
activities? 

In reviewing pre-applications that 
propose to undertake teacher recruit-
ment activities, the Secretary also 
considers the following selection cri-
teria: 

(a) In addition to the elements con-
tained in § 611.21(a) (Project goals and 
objectives), the Secretary considers the 
extent to which— 

(1) The partnership’s vision responds 
to LEA needs for a diverse and high 
quality teaching force, and will lead to 
reduced teacher shortages in these 
high-need LEAs; and 

(2) The partnership will sustain its 
work after federal funding has ended by 
recruiting, providing scholarship as-
sistance, training and supporting addi-
tional cohorts of new teachers. 

(b) In addition to the elements con-
tained in § 611.21(c) (Quality and com-
prehensiveness of key project compo-
nents), the Secretary considers the ex-
tent to which the project will— 

(1) Significantly improve recruit-
ment of new students, including those 
from disadvantaged and other under-
represented backgrounds; and 

(2) Provide scholarship assistance 
and adequate training to preservice 
students, as well as induction support 
for those who become teachers after 
graduating from the teacher prepara-
tion program. 

(c) In addition to the elements con-
tained in § 611.21(d) (Specific project 

outcomes), the Secretary considers the 
extent to which the project addresses 
the number of new teachers to be pro-
duced and their ability to teach effec-
tively in high-need schools. 

(Approved by the Office of Management and 
Budget under control number 1840–0007) 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 1021 et seq.) 

§ 611.23 What are the program’s gen-
eral selection criteria for full appli-
cations? 

In evaluating the quality of applica-
tions, the Secretary uses the following 
selection criteria. 

(a) Quality of project design. (1) The 
Secretary considers the quality of the 
project design. 

(2) In determining the quality of the 
project design, the Secretary considers 
the following factors: 

(i) The extent of evidence of institu-
tion-wide commitment to high quality 
teacher preparation that includes sig-
nificant policy and practice changes 
supported by key leaders, and which re-
sult in permanent changes to ensure 
that preparing teachers is a central 
mission of the entire university. 

(ii) The extent to which the partner-
ship creates and sustains collaborative 
mechanisms to integrate professional 
teaching skills, including skills in the 
use of technology in the classroom, 
with strong academic content from the 
arts and sciences. 

(iii) The extent of well-designed and 
extensive preservice clinical experi-
ences for students, including men-
toring and other forms of support, im-
plemented through collaboration be-
tween the K–12 and higher education 
partners. 

(iv) Whether a well-planned, system-
atic induction program is established 
for new teachers to increase their 
chances of being successful in high- 
need schools. 

(v) The strength of linkages within 
the partnership between higher edu-
cation and high-need schools or school 
districts so that all partners have im-
portant roles in project design, imple-
mentation, governance and evaluation. 

(vi) Whether the project design is 
based on up-to-date knowledge from re-
search and effective practice, espe-
cially on how students learn. 
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